
REPORT FROM APRIL 28, 2002 
Sunday School 305 
Worship 301 
Brookridge  43 
Budget Requirement To Date $203,116.34 
Budget Receipts To Date (87.69%) $178,115.49 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (66.24%) $492,212.24 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,419,702.42 
Balance Due on Building $622,192.79 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 5 - MAY 11 
Sunday, May 5 
9:15 a.m.       Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes  
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
 Music Appreciation Luncheon 
5:30 Youth Snack Supper 
6:00 Discipleship University 
7:00 EyeWitness, yoU-Turn Rehearsals 
Monday, May 6 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m.  Boy Scout Troop 907 
Tuesday, May 7 
6:45 a.m.-7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
5:00 p.m. Grace Notes Leave for Supper 
Wednesday, May 8 
5:30 p.m.  Pastor Search Committee, Media Center Open 
5:30-6:30 Supper Line Open 
6:45 Prayer Meeting 
 Mission Friends, RAs, GAs, Youth Discipleship University 
7:30  Sanctuary Choir, yoU-Turn Rehearsals 
Saturday, May 11 
7:30 a.m. Habitat Build - Cherry Street Prison 

 
Workers in Worship Nursery   May 5, 10:30 a.m. 
Jean Dzeskewicz; Sybil McBride; Saundra Smith; Karen Lefler; Lisa 
Randleman; A.C. Larrimore; Charlie Jones; James Stoneman 
Greeters:  May 5 Russell Talley & Joy Minster 
Deacon of the Week: Gary Elkins 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Terry Lefler 
Brookridge Driver:  May 5 Larry Jones  
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Jeff L. Parker, Minister of Music & Senior Adults 

COLLEGE PARK BAPTIST CHURCH 
1701 Polo Road 

Winston-Salem, NC 27106 
Phone 336-768-5870 

Web Page: www.collegeparkbaptist.org 

Non-Profit Org. 
U.S. Postage Paid 

Permit No. 87 
Winston-Salem, NC 

Crisis Control Gifts for May:   
Canned Fruit or Toothpaste 

 

*52 boxes of crackers and 29 bottles of deodorant  
were collected at College Park last month 

FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER  MAY 8 FROM ONE MINISTER TO ANOTHER . . . 
 

 These are very important and exciting days for College Park 
Baptist Church!  Last Wednesday’s Quarterly Conference was a 
reminder of the importance of congregational church government.  
In a Baptist church, the ultimate authority for decisions rests in the 
congregation as a whole under the leadership of the Lord.  I want 
to commend you on the way that you dealt with such a volume of 
issues.  Healthy decision making requires honestly listening to one 
another and tackling the issue, not each other!  That you did well! 
 
  Our Pastor Search Committee advised that they have come to 
a very important state of their mission, that of narrowing the field 
of candidates and making initial contact with possible persons to 
whom the Lord is leading them.  Let us covenant together to be in 
prayer for the Pastor Search Committee as they seek just the per-
son whom God has chosen to become the new Pastor of College 
Park Baptist Church.  Our prayer is always that this decision proc-
ess will be right in the center of God’s will. 
 
  Last Sunday I met with our Baptist Men as they laid plans for 
mission activity in the coming months.  What exciting days lie 
ahead!  What great mission opportunities are open to you this 
year!  I hope you will be praying about God’s leadership for you to 
share in mission outreach. 
 
  This Sunday, we focus on our Music Ministry as a part of our 
worship, remembering what a great gift God has given to us to 
express our faith through music.  I look forward to joining with the 
choirs in what I pray will be an inspiring service.  You will want to 
be present! 
       Jim Baucom 

 

Christian love and sympathy are extended to 
David Page in the death of his father. 

Lasagna 
Tossed Salad  Bread Sticks 

Brownies 
Kids Optional:  Chicken Legs, Chips, Applesauce 

Please  make your reservation by Tuesday, May 7! 

Hope du Jour Tuesday, May 7 
 Hope du Jour is an annual event sponsored 
by Crisis Control to fight hunger in Forsyth County.  
Area restaurants agree to donate at least 10% of their pro-
ceeds on May 7, to the food pantry at Crisis Control.  These 
funds purchase perishables such as milk, bread, butter, 
eggs, and chicken—items not collected by local food drives.  
A list of participating restaurants will be available at the Wel-
come Center. Together, we can make a difference! 



PARKING CHALLENGE 
We have been blessed this spring to have wonderful attendance in Sun-
day School and Worship!  With that blessing has come a challenge to 
our available parking space.  If you are able to park off campus (at the 
dentist office and bank), please do.  If you are able to park at the bottom 
end of the lot and walk up, please do.  This will make space available 
for those who physically cannot walk long distances, and for our guests.  
Questions...call the church office.  Thanks, in advance, for your help!   

Our prayers and support are offered to the following 
members of our church family who are, or have been 
in the hospital in the last week: 

 

John Bell, Peggy Vogler 

     In Praise of Music is the title we give to our annual music 
celebration.  This term is borrowed from Martin Luther. For us, 
it is a day when, through worship, we offer our praise and thanks 
to God for his gift of music and around the table we offer our 
appreciation to all those who serve us through music throughout 
the year.  Music symbolizes our participation in worship.  As we 
worship on Sunday, we will sing our praises, our prayers, and 
our thanks.  We will listen for God’s voice as it rings through 
the melodies and the harmonies, and we will respond in song to 
our experience with God.  I hope each of you will come with 
high expectations of joining “the everlasting song” of worship. 
Reminder to all choir members: For our service this week, all 
choir members are to wear their Sunday best:  men—shirt and 
tie (no coats), women—dresses or skirts (at least knee length).  
After Sunday School, Sanctuary Choir and Channels are to meet 
in the Choir Room; Grace Notes and Sanctuary Bells are to go 
directly to their seats in the Sanctuary; Cherub Choir, Sing for 
God, Psalm 8:2 and Ainesis are to meet in the Adult 1 area.        

Mountain outreach 
 Mountain Outreach is accepting donations of furniture, 
linens, and other household goods.  Pick-up days to get the large 
items from your home to the church will be Saturday, May 18, 
and Saturday, June 15.  If you have a donation, please call the 
church office (768-5870) to arrange which day would be best for 
you.  The financial goal is $14,000.00, and the fund is open to 
receive your donations.   Please keep this project in your prayers. 

   

 Goal:   $14,000.00  
 Received To Date: $10,375.29      

Thank-you notes have been received and  
posted on the bulletin board from Dianne Baker  

and Speas Elementary 

Sunday, May 5, 2002 
 

10:45 a.m. - Worship led by all choirs and Dr. Baucom 
12:00 p.m. - Appreciation Luncheon for choir members 

 It’s EXAM PACK time again!  Believe it or not our col-
lege students are beginning preparations for their exams, so that 
means it’s time for us to remind them that we love them and are 
praying for them!  A tangible way we do that is by paying them a 
short visit and dropping off an Exam Pack full of goodies.  YOU 
CAN HELP!  Please bring your homemade (or purchased) treats to 
the Adult I kitchen (old fellowship hall) this Sunday morning, May 
5th.  I know that is “Music Day,” but try to remember...our students 
are counting on you.  Call me if you have questions… 
 Sunday, May 12th is Mother’s Day, and like last year, we 
will have a nice lunch for Moms in Smith Hall following morning 
worship.  Here’s the catch...you need to call the church office (768-
5870) and let us know you are coming so we can prepare for you.  
The Dads will be with the children on the Playground, cooking their 
lunch on the grill. When you call, also let us know if your husband 
will be attending, and the number and ages of children.  
 ALL YOUTH: Remember this Sunday, May 5th, is the 
deadline for Youth Camp registration! 

CONGRATULATIONS!! 
To one of our children, Ben Rickman, for his hard work in 

memorizing over 200 Bible verses, and completing RA  
advancement books.  For his efforts, Ben was awarded the Isaac 
Taylor Tichenor Award!  Ben had the opportunity to participate 
in the PMBA and state RA conferences, and was also awarded 
an Honorable Mention for his mission project at the state meet 

in Thomasville two weeks ago!   
Again, congratulations Ben! 

Congratulations to... 
 Gail Holland on her promotion to Office Administrator. 
With her new title, Gail will add to her current responsibilities as 
Financial Secretary.  Her additional duties will include: 
• Supervising the day to day operation of the church office 
• Supervising the Properties Manager 
• Maintaining all office equipment 
• Maintaining personnel files 
• Maintaining inventory of church assets 
• Act as Purchasing Agent for office needs 
 Gail has been an invaluable member of the College Park 
staff for 3 years.  Please join me in congratulating Gail on her 
promotion and supporting her in this new role.   

  Donna Bates 
  Chair of Personnel Committee 

GRADUATE SUNDAY 
Sunday, May 19 

 
If you are graduating (from high school, 

college, or graduate school), please call the church 
office.  We want to have the opportunity of celebrat-
ing this important occasion with you. 

The College Parker trip to Biltmore House on  
Friday, May 10, has been cancelled.  We will 

 try to reschedule at a later date. 


